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EUREKA POLICE DEPARTMENT 
604 C Street 
Eureka, CA  95501  
Phone:  (707) 441-4060 
FAX:  (707) 441-4334 

Date: 02/05/16 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 
Subject: Incidents around Palco Marsh 
 
Contact:   Brittany Powell 

 Office  (707) 441-4388 
 

Prepared by: PIO Brittany Powell  
 

 
On February 4, 2016, Detectives from the Eureka Police Department Problem Oriented 
Policing Team (POP) were assisting with the weekly inmate work crew (SWAP) cleanup 
of the Palco Marsh.  A group of activists and advocates were on scene videotaping and 
speaking with Detectives and residents of the marsh.   
 
At about 2:00 p.m., two activists began to interfere with the cleanup and got in the way of 
equipment.  Stanton Wood, 29 of Florida, and Hannah Zivolich, 20 of Irvine, were 
arrested and booked into the Humboldt County Correctional Facility (HCCF) for 
interfering and obstructing.   
 
At about 2:30 p.m., while an EPD Captain was speaking with homeless advocates, a 
silver sedan recklessly drove through the marsh at a high rate of speed, passing in close 
proximity to the Captain and a couple citizens.  The vehicle continued south through the 
marsh on an access road and additional officers were requested to respond.   
 
Officers located the vehicle still running but unoccupied a few hundred yards south from 
where it was originally seen.  Officers found the male driver attempting to hide in a bush 
nearby.  As Officers were attempting to make contact with the male, his large dog 
aggressively charged at the two officers.  One Officer attempted to use OC spray but the 
dog changed directions and started toward the second officer.  The second Officer was 
forced to discharge his firearm.  The dog was struck and died immediately. 
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The male was identified as Frederick Schallenberg, 35 of Eureka.  Schallenberg was 
arrested and booked into HCCF for DUI, driving on a suspended license and reckless 
driving. 
 
At 2:33 p.m., while the reckless driving incident was still being investigated, a mall 
employee called reporting that a male that had stolen a pair of red shoes two days ago 
was inside the mall wearing the stolen shoes.  No Officers were available to respond at 
the time of the call. 
 
At 3:15 p.m., a caller reported that a male was attempting to start a vehicle in the parking 
lot with a screwdriver.  An Officer responded and contacted the male, later identified as 
Dillon Gallatin, 25 of North Carolina.  A mall employee came out and said that Gallatin 
had stolen the pair of red shoes he was wearing two days ago.  Gallatin immediately fled 
from the Officer, through the parking lot, into the mall, and out through the Palco Marsh.  
Gallatin eventually tired out and was taken into custody without further incident.  
Gallatin was transported and booked into HCCF for resisting arrest and possession of a 
concealed dagger.  His involvement in theft from mall stores is currently under 
investigation. 
 
16 additional calls for service came through the Eureka Police Communication Center 
during this chaotic 2 hour period.   
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